
 
Northern Virginia Archers 
June 2020 On-line Meeting 

Date of Meeting: June 4, 2020  
Time: 7:00 pm to 8:00 pm  
 
NORVA members present:  

Joe Wolfe  John Shea  Rodney Roberts Uwe Jacobs 
Jeff Van de Vaarst Gerry Petraitis Elise Walker  Jim Libovicz 
 

 
Next NORVA Shoot is June 13  

(see details below) 
 

Next NORVA Work Party – June 20 
(NORVA ranges will be closed that day) 
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NORVA’s status 
NORVA is open for business! Please note that we have a new sign-in procedure. You must do so 
on-line. Also, you are limited to bringing only 2 guests with you to the club. 

 
 
Message from the Board 
 
As required in Article 4, Section 9 of NORVA’s by-laws, this Newsletter is a report to the 
membership of the Board’s actions. It also constitutes the minutes from the June 2020 meeting.  
 
 
 

Message from the President (Joe Wolfe) 

 

The June 2020 meeting was held on-line and led by club President Joe Wolfe.  
 

There was no old business to discuss. 
 
Joe informed that he was still waiting to hear from Fountainhead Park officials regarding a 
request for gravel for the NORVA driveway. 
 
 
 
 
 

NEXT NORVA WORK PARTY will be held June 20, 
starting at 8:00 a.m. See you there! 
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Treasurer’s Report (John Shea) 
 
John reported that he purchased two new fire extinguishers for the clubhouse. Joe bought a 
laminator for the club’s office supplies.  
 

 

 
 

Tournament Chairman (Rodney Roberts) 

 
NORVA’s next tournament will be held on June 13, starting at 9:00 a.m.  
•It will be a 3-D and Field Pin Shoot.  
•There will be a maximum of 4 shooters per flight. 

•Flights will start every 15 minutes between 9:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m. 
•For 3-D participants, reserve a time at https://www.novaarchers.org/shoot_3d.php  

•For Field participants, reserve a time https://www.novaarchers.org/shoot_field.php   
•Drinks (but not food) will be available for purchase. 

 

Cub Run will have a money shoot on June 27 – 28 
•Saturday will be the Open Class. 

•Sunday will be the Hunter Class. 
 

 
 



  

3 
Membership Chairman (Gerry Petraitis) 

 
Membership Chair Petraitis reported that the club has 278 members (178 primary members and 

100 family members). 

During the pandemic stay-at-home measures, approximately 20 people have expressed interest 
in joining the club. Gerry is preparing to send out an invitation for club orientation. He will be 

studying the requirements of Virginia’s Phase 2 reopening to ensure that the orientation class 
comports with those requirements. He will strive to balance public health concerns with the new 

club member’s concerns. He will err on the side of caution with regard to the health of all 
concerned.  

 
We hope to soon be able to allow for dues to be paid on-line and/or the with the use of a Square 

account.  

 
 
Field Targets Captain (Elise Walker) 
Field Captain Walker reported that the pathway along Target 11 has been eroded. The path is 
narrow. She is looking at how best to fix this. It may require some materials (rebar, lumber). She 

made a rough estimate that the repairs would require approximately $500 in materials.  
 

 
 

 

3-D Course Captain (Jeff Van de Vaarst) 

3-D Captain Van de Vaarst made changes to eight targets on the range. He is waiting on delivery 
from Hoffman Archery for new targets that the club has ordered. 

 
Elise Walker reported a concern regarding target 24. Jeff indicated that he would put up a 
warning sign. 
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Web Master (Uwe Jacobs) 

Uwe has refined the sign-in form to account for the different ways that people sign in. As of the 
June 4 meeting, 63 members have signed in 205 times. It is imperative that you sign in the same 

way every time – please don’t change your name, i.e. from “Robert” to “Bob.” Do not include 
guests in the party size or enter NORVA members in the guest fields, otherwise the count will 

be off. Finally, remember to sign out when you leave. If you have lost the sign-out page while at 
the range, just start a new sign-in with the same member name. It will detect that you have an 

open sign-in. 
 

The sign-in form will help us determine which facilities are most popular. Thus far, most 

members that sign in have marked the practice range as their intended use. The 3-D course is 
second in amount of use.  

 

 
 
Uwe also developed forms to allow individuals to sign-in online for the upcoming NORVA 

shoot. The 3-D shoot link is https://www.novaarchers.org/shoot_3d.php  and the Field link is 
https://www.novaarchers.org/shoot_field.php. The results can be viewed at 

https://www.novaarchers.org/shoot_results.php. This same tool will be used for future NORVA 
events. 

  
SIGN-IN REMINDER: There is a new sign-in procedure. Instead of a log-book, you must sign 

in and out on-line at https://www.novaarchers.org/signin.html 
 


